
Subject: Petition of Opposition to Proposed Rezoning from RF1 to CNC

Dear City Administration and City Council Members,

I am writing on behalf of the concerned residents of Tweddle Place to vehemently express our opposition
to the proposed rezoning of 8503 39A Ave NW. We firmly believe that this rezoning would only
jeopardize the peace of the quiet neighbourhood within our community but also have severe negative
consequences for the long-term property owners who have contributed to the fabric of Tweddle Place for
over a decade, and in many cases, for well over three decades.

Tweddle Place is a vibrant and tightly-knit community that takes pride in the convenience and
accessibility of various amenities within close proximity. We have carefully nurtured a neighborhood that
strikes a delicate balance between residential tranquility and the availability of essential services.
However, the proposed rezoning threatens to disrupt this equilibrium.

It is important to note that the businesses and services that are being considered for the proposed
rezoning already exist within our surrounding community, often in multiple locations i.e. There are 5
existing daycares within a 5 minute drive from the proposed rezoning location. Additionally, Millbourne
Mall houses a diverse range of businesses, is a mere 3-minute bicycle ride, 2-minute drive, or 10-minute
walk from the proposed rezoning location, and has been in alignment with The City Plan by supporting
the creation of 15-minute districts that allows people to easily complete their daily needs.

In addition to the adverse effects on existing businesses, we are deeply concerned about the increased
traffic that the proposed development would bring to our community. The potential surge in vehicles
would not only strain our infrastructure but also pose a significant threat to community safety. Tweddle
Place has always enjoyed a relatively peaceful and secure environment, which has been conducive to
raising families and maintaining a high quality of life. However, the anticipated traffic escalation resulting
from the rezoning could compromise this safety, endangering pedestrians, cyclists, and children who rely
on the tranquility of our streets. We must prioritize the well-being and security of our community
members over the potential economic gains of a new development.

Furthermore, the limited availability of neighbourhood parking is a pressing concern that will be
exacerbated if the proposed rezoning is approved. Tweddle Place already faces challenges in providing
sufficient parking spaces, particularly during winter months when snow accumulation further reduces the
available parking options. By introducing a mixed-use development without adequately addressing the
parking needs, we risk creating a severe inconvenience for residents who heavily rely on their personal
vehicles. This scarcity of parking spaces will undoubtedly disrupt the daily lives of our community



members, adding unnecessary stress and frustration to their routines and eroding the comfort and
convenience that long-term property owners have enjoyed for years. The Tweddle Place is a quiet
neighbourhood, and the proposed rezoning can bring the nuisances in the neighbourhood and would
jeopardize the peace of the neighbourhood.

Given these critical concerns regarding the detrimental effects on community safety due to increased
traffic, the strain on limited neighbourhood parking, and the well-being of long-term property owners, we
strongly urge you to reconsider the proposed rezoning of 8503 39A Ave NW. It is imperative to safeguard
the existing businesses, prioritize community safety, address the parking challenges, and protect the
interests of those who have dedicated themselves to Tweddle Place for many years.

Thank you for your thoughtful consideration of these pressing matters. We trust that you will act in the
best interests of the Tweddle Place community and make a decision that preserves the vitality, harmony,
and long-term welfare of our neighborhood.

Sincerely,

Amaan Hameed
TCSYEG













          7910 36 Avenue NW, Edmonton, Alberta T6K 1H7. Ph: 780-463-2456 / fax: 780-461-7220 
        Email: facilitymanager@leefield.ca   Website: www.leefield.ca 

 
City of Edmonton 
Development Services 
6th Floor Edmonton Tower, 
10111 104 Avenue NW 
Edmonton, AB T5J 2RJ 
Email: city.clerk@edmonton.ca 

 
Subject: Opposition to Re-Zoning (Charter Bylaw 20495) 
 
June 1, 2023 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that the Leefield Community League is strongly opposed to the Rezoning of RF1 to CNC, at Lot 128, 
Block 30, Plan 7622212, (8503 39 A Avenue, Edmonton, Alberta) for the following reasons; 
 

1) There is no need for yet another commercial retail store in this quiet and peaceful residential neighborhood.  The last 
thing this neighborhood needs is yet another unnecessary commercial development that will jeopardize the peace and 
safety of this quiet neighborhood.   
 

2) The Millbourne Market Mall is less than a five minute walk from the proposed location and it not only has a large 
supermarket (Freshco), it also has a Circle K convenience store that is open 24 hours a day.  There are many other 
businesses/stores located in this mall, including a gas station, Subway, banks, Daycare, two hair salons, etc.  I also note 
that there are a number of leasing opportunities available at this same mall as well.  There is also a commercial strip mall 
plaza in the nearby vicinity (39 Avenue and 91 Street).  It would make far greater sense for the applicant to pursue either 
of these leasing opportunities and would make much more sense to the community and residents in this area as the 
impact to both pedestrian and vehicle traffic would be negligible as opposed to the location being proposed in the 
applicant’s rezoning application.   
 

3) Although this location is technically in the North Millbourne community, this location is on the border of the Leefield 
Community League (right across the street) and will negatively impact both the pedestrian and vehicular traffic coming in 
and out of the Leefield neighbourhoods.  I point out that there are currently five Day Care facilities in this area which 
necessitates parents dropping off and picking up their children daily.  The last thing this community needs is additional 
vehicle and traffic coming to an unnecessary convenience store.   
 

4) The proposed re-zoning location is in a residential area which is already desperately short of parking for the people that 
live in the immediate and surrounding area.  There is a large, sprawling apartment complex directly across the street from 
this location which houses hundreds of people.   This complex has an outdoor parking lot with limited parking and many 
residents are forced to park on 86 Street, and this continues all the way to Malcolm Tweddle Elementary School and 39 
Avenue.  We believe that the addition of another, unnecessary convenience store in this area will only add to the terrible 
traffic and parking situation in that immediate area.   
 

5) The added pedestrian and vehicular traffic of an unnecessary convenience store will be an additional risk to the young 
children going to and from the nearby Malcolm Tweddle Elementary School, the Mill Woods Christian School and Edith 
Rogers School.  The safety of the vulnerable children from these schools is our primary concern. 

 
6) This proposed location is also at the corner of an extremely busy intersection, which is already congested with pedestrian 

and vehicular traffic.  If approved, the risk level for a pedestrian and vehicular traffic will increase dramatically.   
 

We urge the Planning Committee and the City of Edmonton to take our concerns and the concerns of the many residents 
who are also opposed to this project very seriously and for the good and safety of the local residents, deny the re-zoning 
of this area pursuant to Charter Bylaw 20495. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
____________________________________ 
Leefield Community League 
As represented by Jay Huber, Vice President 
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Nearby lease
options available at Millbourne Mall (800 meters away)



Nearby lease options available
3904 91 St NW (900 meters away)
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